

I. Grammar part

1. There are apples on the table. If you want, take one.

- ☒ A) some ☒ B) two ☐ C) not any ☐ D) an

2. I bought this T-shirt in (1) York Street, next to (2) Palace of Westminster.

- ☒ A) (1) —, (2) the ☐ B) (1) —, (2) — ☐ C) (1) a, (2) a ☐ D) (1) an, (2) the

3. (1) house is big but (2) is small.

- ☐ A) (1) Mine, (2) theirs ☐ B) (1) My, (2) their
☒ C) (1) My, (2) theirs ☒ D) (1) His, (2) hers



4. What's TV this evening?

- ☒ A) on ☐ B) at ☐ C) through ☐ D) inside

5. Let's meet the cinema.

- ☒ A) in ☒ B) at ☐ C) about ☒ D) next to

6. Sorry, I can't (1) to you. I (2) a shower now.

- ☐ A) (1) speaking, (2) having ☒ B) (1) speak, (2) am having
☐ C) (1) speaking, (2) am having ☒ D) (1) speak, (2) 'm having

7. Choose the lines with the correct spelling.

- ☐ A) tried, fited, loved, enjoyed ☐ B) cryed, fitted, loved, enjoed
☒ C) cried, fitted, loved, enjoyed ☒ D) tried, fitted, loved, enjoyed

8. did you play football?

- ☒ A) Where ☒ B) When ☒ C) How long ☐ D) Who

9. Susan and Mike at school yesterday.

- ☒ A) were ☐ B) was ☐ C) wasn't ☒ D) weren't

10. Monica than Mark.

- ☒ A) is a better player ☒ B) plays better
☒ C) plays worse ☐ D) play the worst

11. He is as Monica.

- ☒ A) fast as ☐ B) faster than ☐ C) the fastest ☒ D) slow as

II. Vocabulary and communication

12. Which are pieces of furniture?

- ☒ A) bookcase, wardrobe, chest of drawers
☐ B) washing machine, bunk bed, hairdryer
☒ C) armchair, shelf, bookcase
☒ D) table, chair, bed



13. Match TV programmes to their definitions.

1) chat show	a) a programme about recent events
2) game show	b) a programme where people score points by doing things
3) the news	c) a programme where a host talks to famous people

- ☐ A) 1b, 2a, 3c ☒ B) 1c, 2b, 3a ☐ C) 1a, 2b, 3c ☐ D) 1a, 2c, 3b

14. Susan and Peter are married. Susan is Peter's

- ☐ A) husband ☒ B) wife ☐ C) sister ☒ D) family member

15. I know it is not easy to (1) the right decision, so (2) your time.

- ☐ A) (1) do, (2) take ☒ B) (1) make, (2) take ☐ C) (1) do, (2) do ☐ D) (1) make, (2) make

16. How do we ask about today's weather?

- ☒ A) What's it like outside? ☒ B) How's the weather?
☒ C) What's the weather like today? ☐ D) What's the forecast for next week?

17. Match the words that mean the same thing.

- ☒ A) cab - taxi ☒ B) aeroplane - plane
☐ C) helicopter - plane ☒ D) motorbike - motorcycle



18. How can you suggest going to the cinema?

- ☒ A) How about going to the cinema? ☒ B) Do you fancy going to the cinema?
☒ C) Why don't we go to the cinema? ☐ D) Let's check what is on cinema.

19. Match festivals to proper customs.

1) Halloween	a) say you love someone
2) Valentine's Day	b) make a roast turkey
3) Thanksgiving	c) make a bonfire
4) Guy Fawkes Night	d) wear a scary costume

- ☐ A) 1b, 2d, 3c, 4a ☐ B) 1c, 2a, 3b, 4d ☐ C) 1a, 2c, 3b, 4d ☒ D) 1d, 2a, 3b, 4c

20. Which are languages?

- ☒ A) Croatian ☐ B) Greece ☒ C) German ☒ D) Norwegian

III. Reading comprehension



In 1974 Ernő Rubik, a Hungarian architect and professor, made from wood, paper, and rubber bands a three-dimensional puzzle originally known as the Magic Cube, and later renamed the Rubik's Cube. The process from prototype to mass production of the Cube took over six years.

The game seems to be simple, the rules are not complex. The cube has nine coloured squares on each side, and each side has one colour: red, yellow, green, orange, blue, or white. To successfully solve the puzzle a person should twist the cube in a way so that each side turns to its original colour.

The invention became one of the most popular puzzle games in the world. It is way to have fun for everyone. It doesn't matter how old you are. There are some competitions known as Speedcubing where people try to solve the Rubik's Cube in the shortest time possible.

Source: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Rubik%27s_Cube

21. Who was Ernő Rubik?

- ☒ A) a professor ☒ B) an inventor ☒ C) Hungarian ☒ D) an architect

22. What wasn't used to make the prototype of the Rubik's Cube?

- ☒ A) metal ☐ B) rubber bands ☐ C) paper ☐ D) wood

23. What was the first name of Rubik's invention?

- ☒ A) The Magic Cube ☐ B) The Rubik Magic
☐ C) The Rubik Cube ☐ D) The Rubik's Cube

24. What is Speedcubing?

- ☐ A) a type of the Rubik's cube ☐ B) a club of fans
☒ C) a contest ☐ D) a name of a company

25. Which sentences are true?

- ☒ A) There are nine squares on each side of the cube.
☒ B) The sides of the cube have different colours.
☒ C) The idea of the game is to twist the cube to have nine the same-coloured squares of the side.
☐ D) The cube is only for adults.

26. Which sentences are false?

- ☐ A) The game has simple rules. ☒ B) The game became unknown around the world.
☒ C) The game was made before 1974. ☐ D) Ernő Rubik created the game on his own.